Forest and Watershed Health Coordinating Group 
Meeting Notes
November 1, 2007 
Welcome and Introductions
In attendance: Michael Bain (CWA), Red Baker (NMSU – CES), Butch Blazer (NMSF), Lynn Carillo (USFWS), George Chavez (NRCS), Abe Franklin (NMED), Bill Graves (NMDGF), Jeremy Kruger (NMSF- FWHO), Ken Leiting (NMACD), Mark Meyers (SLO), Susan Rich (NMSF – FWHO), Ken Smith (FWRI), Ed Singleton (BLM), Jim Wanstall (NMDA), Gilbert Zepeda (USFS)

Susan Rich opened the meeting. Butch Blazer welcomed all and recognized those new to the group: Bill Graves from New Mexico Department of Game and Fish, Abe Franklin representing Marcy Leavitt of New Mexico Environment Department, and Lynn Carillo representing Brian Millsap of the US Fish and Wildlife Service.

Task Team Reports
Public Outreach and Education - Jim Wanstall reported on activities of the PO&E Task Team. Susan distributed an aggregated list of “Top 10” reference sites on forest and watershed health topics compiled and categorized by the task team. Links not already on the nmwatersheds.org website will be added. Recommendations made by both the Strategic Planning Subcommittee and the PO&E led to formation of a White Paper Ad Hoc Committee charged with drafting a funding justification for a third party website to serve as a virtual library and interagency data repository and retrieval system.
White Paper Ad Hoc Committee - Susan reported that, after conducting research for the committee, the FWHO concluded that a watershed portal rather than a data repository would much better serve the group’s needs. Jeremy Kruger demonstrated US AID’s watershed portal as an example of how such a site could serve as a gateway to a myriad of resource sites as well as a virtual work space. The CG raised questions about hosting, design, cost, and maintenance. One firm can be contracted to design and maintain the portal, organize and update the virtual library and provide quality control. Initial cost estimates run $20,000-30,000 and maintenance $4,000-10,000/year, depending on site complexity. Butch asked for members’ shared support and pointed out how this service would fit into the “know your watershed” public information campaign. A task team will research contracting, methods of funding/contribution sharing, implementation steps, and availability of service providers. Jeremy Kruger, Ken Smith, Mike Bain, Ken Leiting, and a representative from USFWS volunteered.
Government Impediments Task Team - Ed Singleton reported on the first meeting of the task team. Primary concerns focused on unclear SHPO requirements and inconsistencies in the processes for cultural and NEPA clearances (see attached notes.) The task team will prepare an issue paper prior to an upcoming meeting of agency heads. Members committed to seek a solution to a holdup with a burn project in the Lincoln National Forest.
Unfinished Business and Updates:
 

Statewide Projects Map & Database – Susan reported that the database is under development. Jeremy Kruger showed what the base map and data tables will look like. At Gilbert Zepeda’s suggestion, the group also visited the USGS fire website for comparison. 
Watershed Forum – the date hasn’t be set yet due to a delay in EPA funding; Abe Franklin gave more details about the situation. Susan will meet with NMED.
Non-native phreatophyte management – Susan gave an update on interagency efforts spearheaded by the NM Soil and Water Conservation Commission to secure state funding for continued treatment of invasive non-native phreatophytes as part of a larger riparian restoration initiative. A 10/30 interim legislative committee tour raised legislators’ awareness of the need for better coordination of funding sources and monitoring of projects and the multi-phase nature of treatments.
Reminder – Susan asked members to send in any grant announcements and calendar entries they’d like posted on the nmwatersheds.org website. 
New Business:  
Funding issues – Entities seeking funding for on-the-ground projects are frustrated with increasing requirements that planning and clearances be done beforehand. At the same time, funding for planning and surveys has become harder to obtain. The FWHO has begun to offer technical assistance to groups wishing to develop shelf-ready project components that can be assembled into a grant proposal in short order when an RFP is announced. Jeremy noted that the watershed portal can be designed to serve as an online resource where grant seekers could find help in the future.
Agency reports on their funding outlook revealed that nobody is expecting any significant increase this coming year and that federal funds are tied up in the continuing resolution.
Next meeting – the next Coordinating Group meeting was scheduled for Friday, January 11, 2008 at 9:00 a.m. Location to be announced.
